
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
March 21, 2019 

 
To:  Members of the Subcommittee on Economic and Consumer Policy 
 
Fr:  Majority Staff 
 
Re: Hearing on “Improving Cybersecurity at Consumer Reporting Agencies”  
 

On Tuesday, March 26, 2019, at 2:00 p.m., in room 2154 of the Rayburn House 
Office Building, the Subcommittee will hold a hearing examining how to improve cybersecurity 
at consumer reporting agencies.  
 
I. HEARING PURPOSE 

 
The hearing will examine:  (1) the options available to the Federal Trade Commission 

and the Consumer Financial Protection Bureau to promote the improvement of cybersecurity at 
consumer reporting agencies; and (2) the Government Accountability Office’s recommendations 
for improving those options.  
 
II. WITNESSES 

 
Andrew Smith 
Director, Bureau of Consumer Protection 
Federal Trade Commission  
 
Michael Clements   
Director, Financial Markets and Community Investment 
Government Accountability Office 
 
Mike Litt 
Consumer Campaigns Director 
U.S. PIRG 

 
Staff contact:  Rich Trumka Jr. at (202) 225-5051. 


